Mr. Wayne F. Replogle, C. Sp., Quonset Huts, D. E., Crew Commander, Naval Training Station, Norfolk, Virginia.

Dear Wayne:

Chief Specialist Henry Hill came in to say hello. We think he is a fine Texan. He told me that you told him you would rather be sent back to Lawrence, Kansas, than almost any place in the world. We would rather have you here, Rep.

Chief Mill suggested that I write to the Bureau of Personnel Officer in Charge of Pl2, Washington, D. C., and ask for your transfer here. He also suggested that a personal letter to Lt. Commander Forsyth would help.

What I did, Rep, was call the Chancellor because I did not want to do anything without the chief's o.k. You will remember that I had previously asked the Chancellor to see if we could not have you sent here, if possible. The Chancellor said it was his opinion that no individuals were to be returned to their respective institutions. He knew that was true in higher ranks, but was not sure about the chief specialists.

I am writing to see if you can find out something about this because I am stymied until you can give me more information, and then I will go to the Chancellor again. Chief Hill told me that you were to be sent to Wabash but that unit fell through so it might be possible that since they are needing two more chiefs here that you could arrange the deal. I am wanting to do everything I can for you and if you will let me know how to proceed, you can write me off the record. Of course I will not use anything you say to me in anything but an unofficial capacity.

Assuring you it would be a pleasure to have you back here on our campus, and with kindest personal regards, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.